JEA Board of Directors Meeting - November 17, 2020 - FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION

N D R0 1 1% e VIR WIS IR YA WOV

November 5, 2020

SUBJECT: FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL ASSUMPTIONS AND PLAN

FROM: Paul McElroy, Interim Managing Director/CEO
TO: JEA Board of Directors
BACKGROUND:

Each year, JEA presents the Five-Year Financial Assumptions and Plan to the Board of Directors to
establish revenue and expense expectations and the resulting metrics used to evaluate financial health.
Members of the Board and Executive Management then meet with Rating Agencies to review newly
released audited financial statements, and JEA’s operating and financial future.

DISCUSSION:
JEA’s Five-Year Financial Assumptions and Plan are centered on the following:
e Stable electric unit sales and growth in the water/wastewater system
* Lower fuel costs associated with adding Vogtle and planned 250 MWs of solar in the generating
fleet, additional operating efficiencies with the 200 MW Purchase Power Agreement in conjunction
with Plant Scherer Unit 4 closure, as well as favorable commodity markets
¢ Additional net revenue requirements in FY2023 — FY2025
¢ Early debt retirement in the Electric System centered on reducing variable rate debt scheduled to
mature in the last half of this decade
New debt in the Water/Wastewater system to support a robust capital program
Stable with slight variances in O&M, Debt Service and City Contribution expenditures
Stable financial metrics to support JEA'’s current Credit Ratings.

The Five-Year Financial Assumptions and Plan with moderate additional revenue requirements illustrates
a strong financial outlook with favorable debt service coverage metrics, debt to asset ratios that achieve
peer median, and liquidity metrics that surpass targets and support strong credit ratings. The plan upholds
the objectives to maintain long-term Competitive Rates, Operational Excellence, and Environmental
Stewardship, while improving overall Customer Experience.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:
The Five-Year Financial Assumptions and Plan is an essential component of the Rating Agency
presentations that influences the bond ratings, efficient access to capital markets, and customer rates.

RECOMMENDATION:
The Board receive the presentation for consideration and provide Staff feedback and direction regarding
the Five-Year Financial Assumptions and Plan.

Paul McElroy, Interim Managing Director/CEO
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